
Birthday Bash 

HOLMES CHAPEL WI 

Newsletter—Spring 2011 

Meetings are held in 

St Luke’s Church 

Hall on the 4th 

Tuesday of each 

month, please ring 

our Secretary 

Thelma Dutton on 

01477  537989 if 

you’d like to join us. 

We enjoyed a meal out at the George & Dragon on our 81st birthday last month.  It was a 

good turn out with 35 of our members partaking of good food and fine wine.  It made a 

change from our usual birthday parties in St Luke’s Church Hall, where we all volunteer to 

bring goodies with us — but no washing up! 

Treats for our Troops 

Three of our ladies: Secretary 

Thelma, Group Rep Val and our 

President Lynda, hard at work filling 

Jiffy bags to send to the Cheshire 

Regiment in Afghanistan.  We filled 

them with comfort goodies like 

sweets, toiletries, gum, mints, paper-

backs, games etc.  These were all 

kindly donated by our members, and 

we completed 35 jiffy bags.  

Linda and Claire at the 5k run 

at Tatton Park last year in aid 

of Cancer Research.   



Meetings coming up  .................................. 
 
24th May 2011 Resolutions Meeting 
Members’ Evening: Fun Quiz with Cheese & Wine 
28th June 2011 
Speaker: Florence Waller, Blaze Farm—‘Cow to Cone’ 
26th July 2011 
Speaker: Holmes Chapel & District, Community First Responders 
23rd August 2011 
Speaker: Jean Williams, ‘My Time at Little Moreton Hall’ 
27th September 2011 
Speaker: Jennie Wilson, ‘Cooking with Mornflake Oats’ 
25th October 2011 
Speaker: Conquest Plants Nursery ‘Garden plants for Autumn/Winter’ 
22nd November 2011: Annual General Meeting 
6th December 2011: Christmas Party  

Val Quinn and Ann Stafford hard at work at our Coffee Morning 

Linda, Freda, Deirdre and Val representing 

our WI in the Group Quiz.  First time we have 

qualified in years.  Good fun. 

Team Captain, Ann Hibbert (first left on the 

front row), and some of our Bowls Team 

ORGANISING LAST YEAR’S CHRISTMAS PARTY 

The ‘Jam and Jerusalem’ rose 

As a group we voted to have our July meeting 

at a concert at Gawsworth Hall.  We were 

entertained by the Lancashire folk group The 

Houghton Weavers.  The weather was kind to 

us and everyone enjoyed the evening.   

Definitely something we will do again. 

Sheila and Ann  

Sylvia, Claire and 

Thelma 


